
Notice of Study Commencement 
Class Environmental Assessment Study for   

Clarke Road Improvements & Widening, Town of Ingersoll 
 

The Town of Ingersoll is initiating a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) Study that will 
evaluate a range of alternative roadway improvements to Clarke Road from Oxford Road 119 (Harris Street) in 
the west and extending approximately 730 m to the east. This project is taking place in the Town of Ingersoll, 
Oxford County (refer to the included Study Area map). 

The study is being initiated in accordance 
with the planning and design process for 
Schedule ‘B’ projects under the Municipal 
Class EA (2000, as amended in 2007, 
2011, and 2015). The EA study will 
involve:  

• Review and document existing 
conditions 

• Develop the problem/opportunity 
statement 

•  Identify and evaluate reasonable 
alternative solutions that best 
address the problem/opportunity 
statement 

•  Identify a preferred long-term solution 
for the improvements to Clarke Road 

Upon completion of the study, a Project File Report (PFR) documenting the process will be available for public 
comment for a period of at least 30 calendar days.  

We are interested in hearing from you! 
A key component of the study is consultation with interested stakeholders and members of the public. Your 
input during the planning process is encouraged.  

If you would like to be placed on the mailing list to receive notices and information, or if you wish to provide 
comments at any time during the Class EA Study process, you can do so through the project contacts. A 
Public Consultation Centre (PCC) will be held to present the problem/opportunity statement, alternative 
solutions, and to gather further input on the project. The PCC will be held at the following time and location: 

Thursday, September 25, 2025 
Drop in: 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. 

Ingersoll Town Hall – Council Chamber 
130 Oxford Street, 2nd Floor 

Information collected will be used in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.  

To provide comments, or for further information on this project, please contact one of the project team 
members listed below.  

Jason Johnson, B.E.Sc., P.Eng. 
Project Manager 
Dillon Consulting Limited 
130 Dufferin Avenue, Suite 1210 
London, Ontario, N6A 5R2 
Tel: 519.438.1288 ext. 1222  
Email: JJohnson@dillon.ca 

Matt Sweetland, P.Eng.  
Director of Infrastructure and Development,  
Town Engineer 
Town of Ingersoll 
130 Oxford Street, 2nd Floor 
Ingersoll, Ontario N5C 2V5 
Tel: (519) 485-0120 ext. 6236 
Email: matt.sweetland@ingersoll.ca 

 


